
 

 

 

14th October 2022 

 

Dear Parents, 
 

We have been invited to enter teams for the Stonar School Cross Country competition. Your child has 

expressed an interest in taking part. Event details as follows:  

 

 Stonar School, Cottles Park, Atworth, SN12 8NT 

 Friday, 4th November 2022, time 9:30 – 12:00 

 Leave Chapmanslade School by coach at 8:45am (school funded) 

 Completed return slips by 9:00am Wednesday 19th October (see separate sheet) 

 Distance 1.2km (Y3/4) and 1.7km (Y5/6). The course is popular with keen runners as it is tough, 

steep and muddy. It offers challenging competition for the most determined athletes.  

 This year, we are able to enter 4 teams of 6 pupils. 

 This is a large event, usually with 16 schools taking part. Pupils remain the responsibility of 

Chapmanslade School staff. 

 Please note that there is no shelter in the event of rain. 

 If your child may NOT be photographed, they can wear an orange band to discourage the taking 

of pictures. However, Chapmanslade School has no control over photography at the event. 

 Pupils must wear full Chapmanslade PE kit (named) to school and will race in shorts, purple polo 

shirt and well-fitting trainers. Running spikes may be worn but your child will be responsible for 

their own belongings. 

 Pupils have the school code and individual athlete number written on thigh and arm. The first 4 

finishers in each team make up the school score. 

 Pupils are responsible for bringing a full named water bottle. We shall provide biscuits at the 

finish line for Chapmanslade pupils. Please tell us if your child may NOT eat biscuits. 

 As far as I am aware, parents are welcome to spectate as in previous years. I will confirm this in 

my next letter. 

 

NB I will not be able to select all the pupils who have asked to take part. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Mr Cottrell 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHAPMANSLADE CE VA PRIMARY 
SCHOOL 

 
Learning together in a Christian community, 

nurturing and developing lively minds in a caring 
environment. 

 



 

 

Return this completed slip to parent post box by 9:00am Wednesday 19th October. 

 

I give permission for my child  ________________________   Class ____________  to take part in the 

Stonar School Cross Country Event on Friday, 4th November 2022.  

 

 My child is medically fit to compete     YES / NO 

 

 My child should wear an orange band     YES / NO 

 

 My child may eat biscuits provided by Chapmanslade  YES / NO 

 

I intend to spectate at the event if I am able to    YES / NO 

 

Signed _______________________________________________ Parent  

 

 

 

 

 

 


